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We have a few developments on the contest front that I wanted to update everybody on.  With Covid-19 
causing ongoing disruption, its not surprising that radio sailing contest schedules have taken a hit.  Our first 
victim was the DF95 Nationals to have been held at Pegasus this coming weekend.  The Pegasus committee
made a great early call on pulling the pin, which gave everyone – organisers and skippers – the chance to 
regroup.  More on that below.

We have three contests we are still hoping to get away between now and the end of the year.

DF65 North Island Champs

This contest is scheduled for 9, 10 October.  It will be run by Kapiti Radio Yacht Club at Awatea Lake, 
Paraparaumu.  Holding to these dates relies on Auckland being at Level 2 and able to travel.  We will closely 
monitor Government announcements next week and make a call on whether to go ahead as scheduled.

Should it not be possible to run the contest on 9, 10 October, it will be postponed to the weekend of 13,14 
November.  In the event that this later date can’t be used due to travel restrictions, the DF65 NI Champs 
event will be cancelled and Kapiti will run an open invitation club regatta.

You can find the NOR for the event published on NZRYA, DFRacingNZ and Kapiti websites.

DF65 National Champs

The DF65 National Championship is scheduled for 30, 31 October, to be run by Northern Maritime Model 
Society at Wattle Farm.  At his point, we are all hopeful that the contest can go ahead as planned.  The NOR 
for the event will be published soon.

DF95 Nationals

With this contest being impacted by Covid, Pegasus found themselves unable to reschedule due to the 
likelihood of increased weed growth in the lake as the weather begins to warm up.  With not just the DF95, 
but also the IOM Nationals at stake, a number of alternative scenarios were discussed.  All this has 
culminated in Radio Yacht Squadron Nelson (RYSN) offering to host the DF95 Nationals at Best Island, their 
brand new sailing venue.  The contest will be sandwiched between the IOM SI Champs and the IOM 
Nationals all to be run at Best Island.  New dates for these contests are as follows:

• IOM South Island Champs – 27, 28 November

• DF95 Nationals – 30 November, 1 December

• IOM Nationals – 3, 4, 5 December

Note that our DF95 Nationals is now a mid-week contest.  A practice day will be available on Monday with 
the contest running Tuesday and Wednesday.  While a mid-week contest may not suit everyone, this looks to
be the only opportunity to hold this contest in 2021 with available calendar slots and venues now being at a 
premium.  On the plus side, we may see increased numbers of entries with IOM skippers bundling a DF95 in 
with their travel kit.  

A huge vote of thanks to RYSN for their offer of facilities and manpower, and to Terry Valder for his offer to 
act as RO for the event.  Keep an eye out for the NOR to be published soon.

I’ll let you know more on each of these events as plans develop.  Meanwhile, stay safe and I’ll hopefully see 
many of you around one of these contests soon.
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